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To 

All the State Secretaries, 

State Associations of 

The Bharat Scouts and Guides, 

INDIAN UNION 

 

 

  

 

                                               
 

SUB: Submission of Annual Census (Membership Data) for the year 2023 - 2024. 
 
Dear Madam/Sir, 

 
Greetings from the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National Headquarters. 

 
 

The Annual Census is a crucial process that allows us to gather accurate information 

about the membership strength and demographics of the Bharat Scouts and Guides 

across the country. This data plays a vital role in our strategic planning, resource 

allocation, and decision- making processes. 

 

It is an important tool that helps us to assess the growth and development of our 

organization as a whole and plan as per the vision we have envisioned. This will also help 

us to understand how the State Associations are growing quantitatively. 

 

We hope that the State Associations have experienced significant growth in 

membership over the past year. It's time to submit the census for the year 2023-2024 to 

the National Headquarters to consolidate the same and to be presented at the upcoming 

meeting and it has to be further processed at the global level (WOSM and WAGGGS). 

Hence, we are requesting you to kindly submit the census data in the attached Excel 

Sheet on or before 30 June 2024. 

 

The Lady Cub Master and Lady Scout Master of the Scout Wing census must be 

mentioned separately as their membership is affiliated with WOSM. 

 

Further, with reference to Circular no. 107/2018 dated 21st December 2018, the 

National Council held in November 2018 has approved the revision on IR Fee for young 

people (Cubs, Bulbuls which is Rs. 5/- and for Scouts, Guides, Rovers and Rangers Rs. 10/-) 

and has been effective from 2019-2020 onwards, considering the recommendations, we 

request you to kindly remit the IR Fee with the revise rates as stated above. 

 

To support the State Association in the progress of the membership growth, BSG, 

NHQ had implemented the Census Capping (refer to circular no. 82/2021 dated 

01.07.2021) for each State Association. Hence, you can provide the actual census of 

your state even the census of each section exceeds the capping number. If your census 

has crossed the capping, IR Fee is not payable for the excess numbers of the census. We 
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have attached herewith the calculation sheet of census capping details of each state for 

your reference. 

You are requested to provide the census data in the attached Excel sheet on or 

before 30th June 2024. 

We look forward to your timely submission of the Annual Census (Membership) 

data for the year 2023-2024. Let us work together to strengthen the Bharat Scouts and 

Guides in the County. 

Thank you for your attention and support. 

Yours in Scouting/Guiding, 

(Amar B. Chettri) 

Jt. Director of Scouts (Prog & Trg.) 

Encl.: 

1. Excel sheets for the Scout and Guide wing details

2. Circular No. 107/2018 dated 21.12.2018

3. Circular No. 82/2021 dated 01.07.2021

4. Calculation of capping sheet

Copy to:- 

1. All the NHQ Office Bearers of the Bharat Scouts and Guides, National

Headquarters.

2. Chairman/Secretary, Railway Scout and Guide Board, Rail Bhawan, New Delhi.

3. The Commissioner, Kendriya Vidyalaya Sangathan, 18 Institutional Area, Shahid

Jeet Singh Marg, New Delhi 110016.

4. The Commissioner, Navodaya Vidyalaya Samiti, Institutional Area, B-15, Sector -

62, Noida, Uttar Pradesh 201309.

5. The Director, DAV

6. The District Secretary, the Bharat Scouts and Guides, Jamiat Youth Club.

7. All the Assistant Director, BSG for further necessary action.


